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Dear Ms. Hedge,
 
Thank you for giving CDFW the opportunity to review the Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) for
the Kenefick Winery (Project). CDFW is submitting the following informal comments to be
incorporated into the MND:
 
First, CDFW recommends that nesting bird surveys be performed by a qualified biologist no more
than 5 days prior to construction activities (instead of 14 days prior) because some bird species
could begin nest building between the time of the survey and the start of construction activities.
CDFW also recommends the following language change to Mitigation Measure BIO-1:
 
In the event that nesting birds are found, the Permittee shall identify appropriate avoidance methods
and exclusion buffers, attaining minimum distances surrounding each identified nest site of at least
50-feet for small songbirds, and a minimum 300-foot radius around active nests for raptors unless
otherwise determined by the qualified biologist in consultation with the County Conservation Division
and the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service and/or CDFW prior to the initiation of the project.
 
Second, CDFW recommends adding that a qualified bat expert will supervise tree removal of trees
containing suitable bat roosting habitat on the first day of the two-day phased tree removal method
outlined in Mitigation Measure BIO-3.
 
Lastly, mitigating for lost oak trees at a 2:1 ratio is insufficient, especially for the removal of old
growth oak trees (native oak trees that are greater than 15 inches in diameter). Mitigation Measure
BIO-4 should be revised to reflect the following oak tree mitigation ratios:
 

·         4:1 replacement for impacted trees 5- to 10- inches in diameter
·         5:1 replacement for impacted trees greater than 10- to 15-inches in diameter
·         Trees greater than 15-inches in diameter are considered old growth oaks and shall be

mitigated at a ratio of 15:1
 
CDFW agrees with the monitoring as proposed for Mitigation Measure BIO-4.
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions about the comments above.
Thank you,
 
Garrett Allen
Environmental Scientist (Covering: Napa County, Vallejo, Benecia)
California Department of Fish and Wildlife – Bay Delta Region
Habitat Conservation Program
2825 Cordelia Road, Suite 100
Fairfield, CA 94534
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